
  

 

Term 4, Week 9-Thursday 3rd December, 2015 

Important Dates: 
 
 

P and C Meeting 
Monday 7th December 

6:30pm 
 
 

School Presentation 
Friday 11th December 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Party Day 
Monday 14th December   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Last Day of School 

Wednesday 16th December 
 
 

School Resumes 
Thursday 28th January 

2016 
and 

Kindergarten 
Friday 29th January 2016 

School Captains and Vice-Captains - 2016            

On Tuesday morning, eight of our Year 5 students nominated for School  Leadership 

positions. They each presented a speech, outlining their special qualities and what 

would make them a great School Captain or Vice-Captain. All students presented 

high-quality speeches and parents, teachers and students were very proud of their 

efforts. Voting has taken place and students have been informed of the results.  

Congratulations to our School Captains for 2016 - Andrea Pinchen and Archer         

Harvey, and Vice-Captains are Imogen Davies and Jayde Webster. These students 

will be officially recognised and inducted as part of our School Presentation Day.  

Once again, we congratulate all students who nominated for these positions.  We 

are very proud to have you all as students of Year 6, 2016.  

School Staffing - Update  
 
At this point in time, we will have  two full-time class teachers next year. We will 
also be supported by a third teacher in a part-time role, enabling us to effectively 
operate with three classes on a Monday, Tuesday Wednesday from 9:30-1:30pm , 
focussing on English and Mathematics. Two classes will operate on a Thursday and 
Friday and also in the afternoon session , Monday-Wednesday.  
 
Congratulations goes to Mrs Stacey, who has been appointed in a 5 day per week 
position, teaching a 3/4 class in another local school. Mrs Stacey is a committed and 
valued member of our team and we thank her most sincerely for her efforts at  
Mulbring Public School this year, and wish her all the best.  
Mr Hemsworth will be continuing in his role of class-teacher and Mrs Dobbins will 
be working with us again in her part-time teaching role. Miss Lennard  will  also  
fulfil the role of class-teacher.  
Further details around this will continue to be provided. Please be aware though 
that there are lots of variables around staffing and the number of classes in schools, 
and this situation could change.  
 

Presentation Day 
 
A special reminder, that our School Presentation Day is on Friday 11th December. 
Our ceremony will commence at 9:45am. Our ceremony will once again be held in 
the COLA. School chairs will be set up for parents, family and friends. You are also 
most welcome to bring along your own chair, as we will require extra seating, and 
you may also prefer to have your own comfortable seat. It is anticipated that the 
ceremony will take approximately 1½ hours. This is an approximation only but 
should assist in giving people a guide, in relation to work commitments. Students 
will enjoy a recess break, immediately after the conclusion of the ceremony.            
Alternatively, many families choose to take their child/children home at the         
completion of the ceremony. We look forward to sharing this very important day of 
student celebration with you!  

 

Year 6 Farewell 
The Year 6 Farewell is also on Friday 11th December. We will enjoy a fun     

evening at Springloaded and Hippos at Warner’s Bay. It is a very special time in 

these young people’s lives and we wish them all the very best!  

“Be Safe, Be Responsible, Be Respectful And Always Try Your Best” 
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CONGRATULATIONS – WEEK 8 

AWARD WINNERS                                      

K/1/2: 

Jack - “Always being organised and ready for 

each lesson”. - Kinder 

Dylan-  “Improved spelling results!”. - Yr 2 

3/4 

Shaylah - “Working very hard at mathematics”. 

-  Yr 3 

Scott - “Consistent effort and lovely          

manners!”. - Yr 4 

5/6:  

Libby - “Excellent attitude to learning new text 

types in English”. -  Yr 5 

Lucy -  “Excellent attitude to extending her 

learning in English and Mathematics”. -  Yr 6 

 

Library 

Dylan  - “Being an enthusiastic participant in 

library work”.– Yr 3 

 

 

 

 

                                       

 

      

 

 

 

 

Absent: Dylan 

 

 

P and C News: 

Our next P and C meeting is on Monday 7th 

December, at 6:30pm in the Multi-Purpose 

room– All Welcome. 

Donations for our Christmas Hamper raffle 

are still required. Please keep them coming 

in!  

The raffle will be drawn on Presentation Day. 

 

School Community Engagement Surveys 

A sincere thanks to all who participated by             

returning this survey. Our results have been          

independently collated and analysed and returned 

to us. We have been briefly shared with school staff 

and P and C Executive. We now look forward to       

further sharing and analysis of this information,  

which will guide and assist us in the planning of   

future directions. Congratulations to our gift        

certificate winner! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CONGRATULATIONS! 

This week’s blue ticket ward winner was Talis     
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            Mathletics Awards were presented to Fletcher, Ruby, Lucan, Brandi-Lee, Milla, Kalab and Daniel. 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
School Exit Survey  
A School Exit survey has recently been compiled and adopted as part of our School Policy. This will assist us in the tracking 
of data regarding students leaving Mulbring Public School. The survey will be given to all Year 6 families early next week. 
 
Party Day 
Please remember to return your permission notes. We are looking forward to our fun day! 
 
Milo Cricket Cancellation 
We haven’t forgotten about the money for cancellation of Milo Cricket. Once we have authorisation from Finance we can  
refund the money to you. 



   

                                                          PRE SCHOOL VISIT 2015 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Tuesday, we enjoyed our final visit with the  
Pre-School. K/1/2 have really enjoyed the visits 
with Mulbring Pre-School this year.  
Thank you to Jacqui and her team for working 
with us to make these visits a success . 
We are now proudly displaying a Certificate from 
the Pre-School, acknowledging this partnership.  


